
North Texas Corvette Club 

Meeting Minutes-March 2024 

Call to order 

The March 2024 meeting of The North Texas Corvette Club held at James Wood 

Chevrolet in Denton, Texas was called to order at 7:13 p.m. by Tom Prohaska in the 

absence of Betty Shores, President. 

Tom discussed that new officers will take their places tonight, but since no one is 

running for Secretary there will be no ballot and Donna Robinson agrees to continue in 

the position and will be affirmed by acclamation pending a revision of the by-laws to 

address this situation in the future. 

New officers are: 

Eric Platke: President 

Vice-President:  Steve Oberlender 

Treasurer: Steve Wilson 

Membership: Sharon Bayless 

 

New members/visitors were introduced by Erick Platke. 

Charles and Stacey Beavers, new members from Denton are owners of a Pearl White 

Metallic HTC 70th Anniversary Model 2023 C-8. 

Approval of minutes 

There were no corrections noted for the February 2023 meeting minutes and the move 

to approve the minutes was made by Dan Pace and seconded by Lloyd Hensley. 
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Reports 

 

Treasurer Report 

Cindy Smith gave the Treasurer’s report and reminded the club that the books are open 

to all members to review at any time. 

Membership Chair Report 

Membership Report for North Texas Corvette Club by Kay Pace: 

 

There are 94 club members to date, and 3 more are pending. 

As always, any new members need to fill out the Application for Membership with the 

dues of $50 per car/couple made out to North Texas Corvette Club.  Bring your check to 

a meeting or mail to Cindy Smith, 12869 FM 1385, Pilot Point, TX 76258.  After tonight’s 

meeting this address will need to be changed and the membership application on the 

website updated to reflect the new Treasurer. 

 

Sunshine Committee Chair Report 

Judy Johannesen 940-300-8424 

 7 Get well cards, 9 birthday cards, 1 Anniversary card to Kay and Ken Bradshaw, 
were sent out over the last month, as well as a Cardinal thinking of you card to 
Bev Clarkson as she learned that she had lost her husband. 

 

Merchandise Chair Report 

Shirley Hensley displayed Summer caps and jackets with the Club emblem and reminded 

us to prepare for the warmer weather with an emblazoned light jacket or shirt for the 

upcoming Fall trips.  Bring pre-purchased shirts to have emblems and names 

embroidered.  See Shirley for costs depending on your needs.   
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National Corvette Museum (NCM) Ambassador Report 

From John Helmers, NCM Ambassador: 

The NCM is in need of a new president; contact the Museum for more information if 

interested.  The 30th Anniversary Celebration will be celebrated this year August 29-31. 

I continue to encourage you to: 

1. Join the NCM  

2. Utilize the NCM Insurance Program 

3. Consider Museum Delivery for your next new Corvette or the NCM Experience 

for a current one.  

 

Activities Chair Report 

Brandee Platke 

North Texas Corvette Club Activities Report 

April: 

6th - Corvette Expo Enid, OK 

13th - "Touch a Truck" Presidio Plaza Explorium Denton Fundraiser 

 14th – Meet the Member @ The Potts 

27th - Medal of Honor Parade, Gainesville, TX (POC: Richard & Gail Gore) 

 

May: 

Trip to Sturgis 6-7day trip (POC: Brink & Joann Broughton) dates sometime 

between Mother’s Day and Memorial weekend - More details to come 

 18th – Meet the Members  MTM with The Bayless 
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May 30- June1 Big Cypress Corvette Weekend Jefferson, TX 

June: 

21-23 Palo Duro Trip (POC: David & Susan Rayshell) 

  

Communications Report 

Betty Shores reported remotely, reminding new members that she needs Headshots in 

order to update the Members List on the website. 

Executive Committee Report 

Doug Light’s service on the Executive Committee is ending after 3 years of service.  

Thank you for your service, Doug!   

Eric and Tom presented a plaque to Betty Shores for her remarkable service as the 

Club’s 2nd woman President.  Thank you, Betty! 

Old Business   

The club received a thank-you note from Meals on Wheels for the Club’s annual 

donation. 

New Business 

No new Business 

 

Announcements 

Lloyd Hesley discussed the Texas Veteran’s Museum at the Golden Triangle Mall in 

Denton and that is has some very interesting and educational exhibits. He encouraged 

us to visit the museum and sign up for services they offer, which also helps them keep 

tally of Texas Vets. 

Scott Toy won the 50/50 pot of $80.00.  There were drawings for other freebies as well 

 

Adjournment 

Judy Johannesen moved the meeting be adjourned and Teresa Woodruff seconded the 

motion. 
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The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm. 

 

 

Donna Robinson   
Secretary  Date of approval 

 


